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8 June 2022  
 

Macksville CBD Upgrade 
 
 
TO THE RESIDENT 
 
 
Council wishes to advise that commencement of works to upgrade the Macksville CBD Project 
are scheduled to commence (weather permitting) on the following date: 
 
Tuesday 14 June 2022 
 
Stage 1 of the project will consist of upgrading the water services, and Council’s Water and 
Sewer Co-Ordinator, (Dereck Prowse), has advised that there should be no disruptions to 
small businesses or residents accessing water during normal business hours.   
 
During the night works, water will be switched off intermittently between 9pm and 5am while 
the water mains are being changed. If your business or you as a resident require water during 
the night, please contact Brad Masters on 0419 567 171 to make arrangements. 
 
Traffic control will be established and disruptions to local traffic is likely to occur, so expect 
delays after hours.   
 
The majority of the car park in McKay Street will be closed to the public from Wednesday  
8 June 2022 for the duration of construction. It is advised that alternative parking can be 
accessed via Matilda Street, Winifred Street and Star Street.  
 
This project is co-funded by Transport for New South Wales (Fixing Local Roads Round 
2) and Nambucca Valley Council.  
 
Further updates on progress will be provided throughout the project.  
 
Council apologises for any inconvenience caused and will endeavour to keep disruption to a 
minimum. 
 
Any enquiries should be directed to: Brad Master – 0419 567 171 
 
Yours faithfully 
 
 
 
 
 
Matthew Leibrandt 
MANAGER INFRASTRUCTURE SERVICES 
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